 Natural Sciences Chairs’ Council

November 21, 2011

1:00-2:07 p.m. BI-104 
Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor

Center; Continue the Scherba Lecture Series; Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB; Open the observatory; Expand development activities working on short-term/50th anniversary campaign.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges, Develop one or more development projects from each department.  

1. Approval of minutes for November 7, 2011 – Approved as amended.
2. Announcements by Chairs 

 
Jim – Stuart Sumida was named the outstanding professor for the state of California by the Carnegie Foundation. This is a prestigious honor for Dr. Sumida.

Terry – The department has completed the preliminary review of the candidate files for their vacant faculty position.

Dwight – The nursing department had an accreditation visit last week, and they found issues that need correction.  The dean noted that the issues included review of curriculum, collection of student data, data analysis, and how the analysis was used to improve the curriculum.  

Ted – Bob Phalen recently had a book published which was co-authored by his father. 
3. Announcements from Administration
a. Commencement – The ceremony will be on Saturday, December 10th at 12:45pm. Please arrive no later than 11:30am.
b. Murillo Family Observatory – The ribbon cutting ceremony was held on Friday, November 18th. There was a private ceremony for the family to unveil a statue of George and Pauline Murillo. Following the private ceremony, the ribbon cutting ceremony took place with about 250 donors present. It was a successful event.  A campus event is planned for Friday, December 2nd.
4. Action Items. 
a. Budget items – The dean reported that Academic Affairs has received approximately 90% of the 2011 rollover funds. He has not been informed of the actual amount, but has developed several scenarios of how the funding might be distributed throughout the college. Once the percentage is known, he will present the scenarios for discussion. 
b. Distribution of summer funds – We have received the summer funds and Renee will distribute them next week. 
c. Scherba Lecture Series – Dr. Alan Trounson, a stem cell researcher, will be the CNS Scherba Lecturer for the 2011-12 AY.  Dr. Nicole Bournias will assist in the coordination of the event. 
d. Science Museum and Learning Center – There will be a meeting on Tuesday, Nov 29th at 4:00 p.m. in the museum. For those committee members who cannot attend, the dean will have an additional meeting.
5. Scheduling  – George 
Winter 2012 – George discussed a handout showing the winter enrollments. As of today, the college is at 99% of target and we are just entering priority V registration. 
Spring 2012 – Wednesday is the last day of schedule building. Priority registration begins on February 15, 2012. There was a brief discussion about adding additional courses of BIOL 223 and CHEM 205 during the spring quarter for nursing and health science students. 
Summer 2012 – Although he does not have a concrete date yet, schedule building for the summer should begin sometime in mid-December. 
Department floor plans – George sent out floor plans to each chair. He would like them to review the plans for accuracy and to get back to him with any discrepancies.
6. Wheelchair Evacuation – Kerstin described a recent evacuation problem related to the “shots heard” event in Jack Brown Hall.  She and several students were unable to evacuate a disabled student from the 3rd floor using the emergency chair that was provided in the stair well. She had contacted Bob Gardner requesting training for her faculty and staff on how to properly use these emergency chairs, but has not heard back from Mr. Gardner at this time. A brief discussion followed.   The dean said he would look into this matter further.
7. RPT/Chair Review/Dean Documents – The provost has reiterated that departments should develop an RPT guideline by the end of this academic year. Terry Rizzo requested feedback on the chair/dean selection and review policies that were being discussed and voted on at the 11/22/11 faculty senate meeting.   The chairs all agreed that departments should be consulted about retreat rights for dean candidates during the hiring process. He also asked for suggestions and comments regarding the proposal that chairs can be called for an early review if less than 60% of the faculty wants one. A discussion followed. 
